
Introduction (00:03):
Welcome to the Same Side Selling podcast, dedicated to modern sales 
and marketing, innovation and leadership. Here's your host, Ian 
Altman.

Ian Altman (00:15):
Hey, it's Ian Altman. Welcome to the Same Side Selling podcast. This 
is a solo episode on selling and communicating under stress. I'm 
recording this episode when we are under siege from a global 
pandemic and given the way the media typically reacts to everything 
it bears mentioning that this time the reaction seems appropriate. 
We've seen the decline of the New York stock exchange of roughly one 
third of its value. Businesses across the spectrum are closed. 
Citizens are either literally or essentially under quarantine and at 
home. So how do you continue to grow your business under these times 
or how do you survive and do the best you can do? First, know your 
customer. This is not the time to suffer from axis displacement 
disorder where you think the axis of the earth has shifted and the 
world revolves around you. If you think about what is going on with 
your customer, you'll have a better appreciation for how to approach 
their business.

Ian Altman (01:12):
If you sell into an industry that has been crushed, you need to do 
an honest evaluation of their situation. Now is probably not the 
time to pitch a new marketing campaign to a cruise line. It might, 
however, be a reasonable time to share empathy about their situation 
and you might offer some free information that will be helpful to 
them. Explain that if and when things turn around, you might have 
some ideas they can capitalize on to rebound convincingly and 
capture those travelers when they're back ready to go on cruises. 
Second, know your customer's concerns. When the CDC shared guidance 
about social distancing, a local Washington DC area restaurant, 
Clarity, run by chef owner Jon Krinn came up with an innovative 
approach. He knew people were concerned about sanitation and social 
distancing. He also knew that many of his clients were getting their 
children home from college as campuses closed.

Ian Altman (02:06):
So here's what he did. Chef Krinn posted a video of how he and a 
colleague created the restaurant's own hand sanitizer along with a 
unique fragrance. I think it was lavender. He then shared how they 
performed a daily deep cleaning and how they removed tables from the 
restaurant to create more space between tables. He also offered 
people to reserve private dining so they could come into the 
restaurant and be escorted straight to that table in a private 
dining room. They also introduced a protocol for hand washing and 
sanitation while people were in the restaurant. Recognizing that 
people were at home, he also created a family meal with curbside 
takeout. Each day he'd post the menu. All you had to do was select 
the number of family members and the time. It will be ready for you 
curbside. Now, Clarity is a fine dining restaurant. They didn't 
offer their regular menu.



Ian Altman (02:57):
Instead they changed to a family style menu to serve the needs of 
family dining. Though their business will certainly take a hit 
they're serving the community, keeping things afloat and building 
relationships with their clients who will certainly come back as 
soon as normalcy resumes. Think about how you can adapt what you 
have to serve your same customers or different ones. You may have to 
think out of the box, but innovators will come through this with 
flying colors. Chef Krinn also spent years working in the innovation 
group at Booz Allen and Hamilton, so he's not your typical chef, so 
if you're thinking, man, I wouldn't have thought of that. I don't 
think I would have either. Finally, even if you have just what 
people need air on the side of generosity. You can't look like 
someone trying to sell wallpaper to a business or to an individual 
whose house or building is on fire.

Ian Altman (03:50):
I see businesses sending emails or LinkedIn messages in the midst of 
this crisis as if it's business as usual. It isn't. I get a note 
from someone the other day that said, Hey, do you know, do you want 
to work on your presentations for your keynotes? Well, it's not 
business as usual, so first show that you appreciate their situation 
and offer to help. Let me give you an example. Wealth management and 
financial planning firms over the past decade would often struggle 
because their potential clients had seen so many consecutive 
quarters of a bull market, meaning a market that's rising, that 
clients didn't see a need to change from their existing approach or 
existing advisor. After a crushing couple of weeks, many investors 
are probably happy to speak with someone to at least get a second 
opinion. However, this isn't the time to say, Hey, I told you so, or 
to say, Oh, your portfolio has been crushed, hasn't it?

Ian Altman (04:43):
Instead show empathy. You might even say something like, do you know 
over the past several years, it was tough for any investor to 
consider a conservative planning model since everything seemed to be 
going so well. It just made sense. With recent events, investors 
have been coming to us thinking that it might be worthwhile to 
embrace a planned disciplined approach going forward. If that's 
worth a consideration under these changing times, we're happy to 
have a discussion. The point here is that we want to illustrate that 
they weren't stupid. They were just like everybody else. Similarly, 
if you're selling enterprise solutions, now might be the time to 
jump ahead of the competition, but you can't just say, Hey, why 
don't you seize on this and jump on this competitive opportunity? 
Instead, you can say, look, we know that in a down market, those who 
innovate today dominate during the recovery. I don't know if your 
firm is open to taking that lead position, but if you are, we'd be 
happy to discuss some strategies.

Ian Altman (05:38):
See, that also puts in their head, wow, if we don't take this 
position, maybe somebody else will, and just remember if a business 
is really hurting, let's not be opportunistic. For example, we're 



launching the Same Side Selling Academy shortly. It's been under 
development for the better part of a year. We have many clients who 
have a need to provide sales education, coaching and training 
remotely, especially now. The first offering that we'll release is a 
free course on doing business remotely. Yeah, that's right. It's 
going to be free. It could have generated a ton of revenue, but it's 
more important to be a good citizen and help others in this time of 
need. We'll all recover from this. And those folks will remember 
that we help them. And similarly, if you, if you take the approach 
of helping your customers, they'll remember it too. So let me give 
you a quick recap.

Ian Altman (06:29):
First, know your customer and empathize with their situation. 
Second, understand and know their situation and concerns and deliver 
solutions that satisfy those concerns, not necessarily what you used 
to sell. And finally, it comes back to empathy again. Seek to be 
helpful before you seek to just sell stuff. Remember, this show gets 
its direction from you, the listener. If there's a topic I should 
cover, a guest I should have on the program, just drop me a note to 
ian@ianaltman.com and remember also be safe out there. Wash your 
hands. Don't pick your nose and avoid kissing strangers on the lips. 
Have an amazing week. Add value and grow revenue in a way everybody 
can embrace, especially your customer. Stay well.


